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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, August 18, 2008

Room 1
5:00 pm -7:00 pm

Members Present:

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Episcopal Stewardship of Creation – Virginia 

Bill Butler, Mirant

Sally Kane, Palisades Civic Assn.

Deron Lovaas, MD 

Larry Zaragoza, Northern Virginia (phone)
COG Staff:

Jeff King, COG DEP

Joan Rohlfs, COG DEP
1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet called the meeting to order at 5:12 pm. Regarding the July meeting minutes, July said she will mail her corrections to Wyetha and they can be discussed at the next AQPAC meeting. Chair Deron Lovaas arrived and continued with the agenda.
2.  Staff report on MWAQC, TAC and CCSC
Staff said no meetings have been held in August. The states have held some calls to discuss the impact of the July DC Circuit Court decision to vacate the Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR). The CAIR vacature affects the region’s 8-hour ozone and PM2.5 SIPs. EPA is not talking about what it plans to do, although the deadline for appeal is August 25. Bill Butler said EPA’s request to have the deadline extended was granted recently. The new deadline for appealing is Sept. 24.
Joan Rohlfs said that the region’s SIPs are in jeopardy.    The main issues are the need to reinstate the NOx SIP call and to address the issue of ozone season versus annual limits.  Maryland’s portion of the SIP is not effected because the state adopted the Healthy Air Act which does not rely on CAIR authority.
One option being considered is to revise the SIPs and resubmit to EPA without reference to CAIR.  Another option being considered is to request a Clean Data Determination for PM2.5 which would relieve the region of its obligation to submit a PM2.5 SIP.  A redesignation request and maintenance plan would be submitted sometime after the Clean Data Determination.  One consideration is that states have sued EPA over the annual PM2.5 NAAQS so may not want to formally request redesignation.

3. MWAQC/AQPAC  Bylaws Amendment

Staff distributed the proposed bylaws amendment. The Review Committee will hold its first meeting on Wednesday, September 10 at 9:30 am. They will discuss the responses from the June survey of AQPAC member organizations, the proposed bylaws amendment, and list of organizations for recruitment. Staff distributed an initial list of organizations and asked for comments and suggestions. Ms. Rohlfs said the first step is to approve the bylaws amendment so that a wider range of organizations can be recruited for membership in AQPAC. 
Deron asked what action the Review Committee is expected to take. Staff said the Committee will probably recommend re-appointment of members and recruit new members for appointment. Those present discussed potential organizations to recruit, including T&D utility people (Bill Butler), Women on Energy and Environment (Sally Kane), and Greater Washington Interfaith Power and Light. Sally Kane and Deron Lovaas suggested that MWAQC should recruit the organizations, not AQPAC. 
4.  COG Climate Change Report: Presentation
Jeff King presented a summary of COG’s Climate Change Report. He said COG staff needs to develop a work program to achieve the 2012 goal. In response to a question, he said the GHG inventory may overstate fuel use because state-level data was used and scaled down to the region based on population.
Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet proposed a comment on p. 40 in the report, Energy Future: Opportunities and Challenges. She said the section doesn’t go far enough on opportunities in the residential sector. People are more willing to fix their homes than is generally assumed.  She suggested that there should be more focus on outreach to improve residential energy efficiency. Regarding page 62, she said there should be workshops on home energy efficiency projects and savings. There needs to be more information about outreach and communication. She said the National Trust for Historic Preservation has a program to fund retrofits for old buildings. She suggested that a person from the National Trust be included on the list.
Sally kane suggest that the DCBIA, DC Building Industry Association should be included on the Climate Change Steering Committee. 
Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet expressed a hope that the COG climate change effort would educate Virginians about what is happening in Maryland and the District.

Deron proposed that the committee work on a comment letter and get comments from others to include in the letter.  He offered to contact the California office of NRDC to get their input. He said there are examples from other states, such as setting a VMT per capita goal as Washington State and New York are doing. Jeff King suggested that support is needed for Early Action measures. Larry Zaragoza said it would be helpful to see how difficult it would be to implement recommendations. It’s good to recommend what is implementable sooner rather than later. Look at examples from other states to see how effective are programs that are mandatory versus voluntary. Sally Kane suggested that AQPAC invite a speaker from the Pew Center on Global Climate Change to discuss lessons learned. She will contact someone there. 
Deron offered to outline a comment letter, send it to Larry and then circulate it to other members. He and Larry will make an initial list. He said they should receive outside comments by Sept. 8, before the next APQAC meeting, so a draft letter can be prepared by Sept. 15.
6. New Business

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet asked what happened to her letter to Phil Mendelson. In July she wrote a letter that was given to Council Member Phil Mendelson at the MWAQC meeting. The letter asked him if he had received a response from the D.C. Dept. of Health regarding the River Terrace CDC report. 

7.  Next meeting –The next meeting will be on September 15. The committee adjourned at 7:00 pm.
